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GRAFTON COUNTY COMMISSIONERS’PUBLIC HEARING ON FY17 BUDGET 
3855 Dartmouth College Hwy 
North Haverhill, NH  03774  
May 16th, 2016 
 
PRESENT: Commissioners Cryans, Richards and Lauer, CA Libby and Admin Assistant S. 
Norcross.  
 
OTHERS PRESENT: See attached sign in sheet.  
 
Commissioner Cryans called the public hearing to order at 6:00pm and began with the Pledge of 
Allegiance led by Director Gilding.  
 
Commissioner Cryans then had the department heads introduce themselves. 
 
Commissioner Cryans addressed an article from a newspaper and a phone call he received 
regarding the 7.97% increase in the amount to be raised by taxes. He explained that the county 
portion of the overall tax bill is small. He used Haverhill as an example and stated that 
Haverhill’s tax rate is roughly $30.00 per $1,000, of that $1.56 per $1,000 goes to the county. He 
stated if you have a $5,000 tax bill the county portion is $250 and that is going up by 7.97% or 
roughly $20.00. He stated that it is different for every town in Grafton County but used Haverhill 
as the example. 
  
Commissioner Cryans reviewed the bonded debt that the county currently has. There are four (4) 
bonds; the nursing home; the water tank; and two (2) bonds on the jail. The water tank has three 
(3) payments left. The nursing home has seven (7.) 
 
Commissioner Cryans then presented the attached PowerPoint.  
 
CA Libby stated that for the past three (3) years they have received a return of surplus from 
Health Trust. Last October when they received their guaranteed maximum rate they were 
informed that in order for Health Trust to fund their capital adequacy fund they will not be doing 
any return of surpluses next year. There was $253,000 in the budget for revenue that was 
received in FY16; they will have none in FY17.   
 
Steve Whitney stated that he thinks that everyone did a very good job putting the budget 

together.  

Rep. Ford stated that she sits on the finance committee and people need to look at what is going 

on in the state. She explained that HSA Bishop cannot set her budget until the state sets theirs. 

She stated that this time of the year they are meeting in the middle of June and they do not know 

what the budget is going to be. She stated that revenues are high this year and if they can 

maintain that trajectory Grafton County should be better off. She went on to state that she is very 

happy to be living in Grafton County.  
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Rep. Abel commended everyone on putting together a responsible budget.  

7:05 PM With no further business the meeting adjourned.  

Respectfully Submitted,  

 

     
Linda D. Lauer, Clerk 






















